# 國立聯合大學 104 學年度

### 寒假轉學生招生考試試題紙

注意:本測驗分四部份,全為四選一之選擇題,共50題。測驗	13. Not having enough money, Johnson decided to a ride
總分100分,每題2分。	to Taipei.
	A. thumb B. tickle C. crunch D. wink
第一部份:字彙。本部份共13題,每題2分。請從A、B、C、D	
四個選項中選出最適合題意的字或詞,標示在答案紙	第二部份:文法與結構。本部份共 12 題,每題 2 分。請從 A、B
上。	C、D 四個選項中選出最適合題意的字或詞,標示在
1. The old queen was held in great that everyone bowed	答案紙上。
to her when she entered.	14. She said that the point of that advert to persuade
A. reverence B. spite C. glittery D. viciousness	people not to send texts while driving.
2. The financial reform proposed by the board of directors	A. have been B. had been C. will D. is
laying off more employees.	15 read the minutes of the meeting, I wrote a report.
A. gets around B. amounts to C. puts down	A. Because B. If C. Having D. When
D. comes down on	16. We took a shortcut, an hour of driving time.
3. The naughty boy ate a scorpion at school and was	A. to save B. that saves C. saved D. saving
sent to the hospital immediately.	17 I like most when I visit my hometown is all the
A. another day B. some other day	memories coming flooding back.
C. the other day D. day after	A. What B. Which C. Where D. That
4. That pop star was witnessed to her hands tightly in an	18. I will call you I get home.
unidentified man's.	A. immediately B. as soon as C. since D. all the same
A. delude B. exasperate C. desperate D. clasp	19. When the Christmas tree, I cleaned the chimney all
5. The Greeks used to several gods as we can see from	the way up to the roof.
their literature.	A. has been decorated B. was decorated
A. worship B. stalk C. ogle D. interrogate	C. was being decorated D. has decorated
6. Mother hens protect their young by	20. Give me a hand,?
A. response B. instinct C. insight D. association	A. shall we B. do you C. couldn't you D. will you
7. I need a vacation. I haven't had a break for three	21 do they appreciate more than a trip to the country.
years.	A. Nothing B. Nowhere C. Not until D. No sooner
A. distinctly B. relentlessly C. desperately D. hysterically	22. John seems to a mistake.
8. A fleet of NY Waterway boats began plucking passengers	A. make B. have made C. be made D. have been made
in yellow life vests from the water.	23 I work at home, I know how easy it is to be
A. braced B. bobbed C. heaved D. clad	distracted.
9. The only of this plan is that it costs too much.	A. So that B. Being C. As D. Yet
A. drawback B. holdup C. knockout D. upturn	24. If John tonight, tell him the truth.
10. I was in a small town without a penny because my	A. will come B. should come C. had been D. were
luggage was stolen.  A. slanted B. stranded C. unimpeded D. pungent	25. So far four passengers in the neighborhood.
	A. have been assaulted  B. have assaulted  D. have being assaulted
11. How do you your rude behavior in the party last night?	C. were assaulted D.have being assaulted
A. jettison B. curvature C. justify D. swarm	
12. My brother was when he heard that he passed the	
entrance exam.	
A. foggy B. cold-footed C. insensitive D. thrilled	
00)	1

## 國立聯合大學104學年度

#### 寒假轉學生招生考試試題紙

英文 第 2 頁共 4 頁

第三部份: 挑錯。本部份共5題, 每題2分。請從A、B、C、 D中選出一個不合文法的錯誤答案。

26. I <u>left</u> very early <u>last night</u>, <u>but</u> I wish I <u>didn't leave</u> so early.

27. After all this hardship, she is used to face every situation with a

28. Would you willing to queue for hours to get a discount?

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

29. It is high time that you take a walk.

AB

smile.

30. The campaign is not so supportive of women than it says.

Α В C

第四部份:克漏字。本部份共10題,每題2分。請從A、B、C、 D 四個選項中選出最適合題意的字或詞,標示在答案紙上。

Television has been absolutely crucial to the growing obsession with sports. It gives increased numbers of people access to sporting events around the globe. With this, certain sports have 31 untold riches via advertising, sponsorship, and fees. Television changes sports completely, nearly always for the worse. We are \_\_32 with soccer nearly every night of the week with the same top clubs playing each other again and again. TV companies dictate tennis players' schedules. The most important matches must at a time when most people are at home, even if this is late at night. Only in this way 34 the highest advertising fees commanded. The growing importance of sports is reflected in the money that surrounds them. Sky TV's sports channels are worth more than \$8 billion. Manchester United football club is a public limited company worth more than \$1 billion. It has even formed a super club with baseball's New York Yankees, \_\_35\_ they can package themselves collectively. The rise of sports has been accompanied by the growing prominence of sports stars. They have become public figures, hence in great demand for TV commercials.

31. A. unaccumulated B. dictated C. commanded D. satiated

32. A. disillusioned B. saturated C. unified D. ubiquitous

33. A. glamour B. throng C. take place D. overexposure

34. A. what B. can C. is D. are

35. A. so that B. so as to C. when D. hence

It begins thirty-five years ago in a big city 36 a January morning with snow on the ground and a woman walking to the hospital to have her first baby. She is \_\_37 her early twenties and the city is still strange to her, bigger and noisier than the easy streets and gentle hills of her distant home. She's walking because there is no money and everything of value has 38 to pay for the alcohol to which her husband has become addicted.

39 \_ the way, a taxi driver notices her sitting, 40 and cold, in the doorway of a shop and he takes her to hospital for free. Later that day, she gives birth to a baby boy and, just as you are to me, he is the best thing she has ever seen. Her husband comes that night and weeps with joy when he sees his son. He is truly happy. Hungover, broke, but in his own way happy, for they were both young and in love with each other and their son.

36. A. in B. on C. for D. with 37. A. for B. on C. in D. with 38. A. pawned B. to pawn C. pawns D. been pawned

C. to

D. at

40. A. exhausting B. exhausted C. exhaust D. exhausts

B. in

39. A. on

### 國立聯合大學104學年度

#### 寒假轉學生招生考試試題紙

第五部份:閱讀測驗。本部份共10題,每題2分。請從A、B、C、D 四個選項中選出最適合題意的字或詞,標示在答案紙上。

It was 3:30 in the morning and 8-year-old Walt Disney was doing what he did at that time every morning – rolling hundreds of copies of the Kansas City Morning Times that he would soon place behind the screen door of subscribers along his route.

It was hard work for a little kid who also had to go to school, then deliver another round in the evening. Sometimes he had to trudge through three feet of snow. Other times he got so tired he'd sneak into an alley for a catnap. But the paper route beat picking apples for a living. That's what he'd been doing before, on his family's failing farm in Marceline, Missouri. The problem was that his boss – his stern father, Elias, - had the nasty habit of delivering daily beatings both to Walt and his brother Roy, eight years Walt's senior. After a disgusted Roy left home, the brunt of the work, and the beatings, fell on Elias' youngest son.

Walt Disney, born on December 5, 1901, never had time for a childhood. As a result, he spent all of his adult life attempting to invent one for himself. In the process – almost by accident – he created wonderful childhood memories for generation after generation of children worldwide.

- 41. What is not mentioned in the article?
  - A. Walt has a stern father.
  - B. Roy escaped from home to avoid his brutal father.
  - C. Walt moved to Los Angeles.
  - D. Walt had to get up early.
- 42. What is the topic of this article?
  - A. The stern father
  - B. The good old memory
  - C. The runaway brother
  - D. The harsh childhood
- 43. What is Walt's former job?
  - A. He picked apples.
  - B. He delivered newspapers.
  - C. He delivered daily beatings.
  - D. He created wonderful childhood memories.

"Sport probably does more to unify nations than any politician has ever been capable of." So said Nelson Mandela. The only truly global occasions are the Olympics and the World Cup, watched by thousands of millions across the world. These great sporting events bring together players and athletes from different races like no other. Not only that, but sports provide just about the only example of global **democracy** where the rich do not dominate: On the contrary, Brazilians have long been supreme at soccer, the Kenyans at middle-distance running, and Americans at boxing.

However, there are signs of disquiet in this vast, global industry. The sheer volume of sports is reaching the bursting point for all but the most besotted fan. In soccer, the president of FIFA has suggested staging the World Cup every two years instead of four, and overpaid tennis players and golfers fly endlessly in personal jets from one meaningless tournament to the next. Sports are at risk of killing themselves through greed and overexposure. The danger is that we will all become satiated and ultimately disillusioned.

- 44. Which of the following is the main idea?
  - A. Sports provide a good opportunity to build democratic nations.
  - B. Sports can unite people but they also suffer from greed and overexposure.
  - C. Sports can risk the danger of putting us into a state of being ultimately disillusioned.
  - D. Sports are popular around the globe so that players and athletes from different races can compete in the same court.
- 45. Why would the president of FIFA suggest to shorten the interval of the World Cup to every two years?
  - A. So that more businesses can take part in this big enterprise
  - B. So that everyone can join the World Cup
  - C. To ease the overheat of sports
  - D. To satiate and disillusion the TV companies
- 46. What does the term "democracy" mean in this passage?
  - A. All eligible citizens participate equally.
  - B. A global industry that is vast and booming around the world.
  - C. The World Cup that every two years would be held.
  - D. Everyone can participate.

## 國立聯合大學104學年度

#### 寒假轉學生招生考試試題紙

A US Airways jetliner with 155 people aboard lost power in both engines, possibly from striking birds, after taking off from La Guardia Airport on Thursday afternoon. The pilot ditched in the icy Hudson River and all on board were rescued by a flotilla of converging ferries and emergency boats, the authorities said.

What might have been a catastrophe in New York — one that evoked the feel if not the scale of the Sept. 11 attack — was averted by a pilot's quick thinking and deft maneuvers, and by the nearness of rescue boats, a combination that witnesses and officials called miraculous.

As stunned witnesses watched from high-rise buildings on both banks, the Airbus A320, which had risen to 3,200 feet over the Bronx and banked left, came downriver, its fuselage lower than many apartment terraces and windows, in a carefully executed touchdown shortly after 3:30 p.m. that sent up huge plumes of water at midstream, between West 48th Street in Manhattan and Weehawken, N.J.

On board, the pilot, Chesley B. Sullenberger III, 57, unable to get back to La Guardia, had made a command decision to avoid densely populated areas and try for the Hudson, and had warned the 150 passengers to brace for a hard landing. Most had their heads down as the jetliner slammed into the water, nose slightly up, just three minutes after takeoff on what was to be a flight to Charlotte, N.C.

Many on board and watching from the shores were shocked that the aircraft did not sink immediately. Instead, it floated, twisting and drifting south in strong currents, as three New York Waterway commuter ferries moved in. Moments later, terrified passengers began swarming out the emergency exits into brutally cold air and onto the submerged wings of the bobbing jetliner, which began taking in water.

As the first ferry nudged up alongside, witnesses said, some passengers were able to leap onto the decks. Others were helped aboard by ferry crews. Soon, a small armada of police boats, fireboats, tugboats and Coast Guard craft converged on the scene, and some of them snubbed up to keep the jetliner afloat. Helicopters brought wet-suited police divers, who dropped into the water to help with the rescues.

- 47. What's the attitude of journalist in reporting this news?
  - A. He faithfully reports what happens.
  - B. He carefully adjusts his tone in order not to evoke the public.
  - C. He describes in detail how the passengers correspond to the emergency.
  - D. He reports this news with a sense of sentiment, comparing it to Sept. 11.
- 48. Why would the pilot decide to ditch in the Hudson river?
  - A. He is afraid of losing power in both engines of the airplane.
  - B. He tries to avoid causing more casualties on the ground.
  - C. Because he does not want to evoke the feel of the Sept. 11 attack
  - D. Because he is an experienced pilot of glider without power
- 49. What would be the best title for this above article?
  - A. Jetliner Plunges into Hudson
  - B. Jetliner Falls, Sept. 11 Again?
  - C. Pilot Hailed After Jetliner's Plunge
  - D. Massive Rescue from Shore Avoids Casualty
- 50. What happened after the airplane plunged into the water?
  - A. Firefighters came immediately to rescue the survivors.
  - B. Many people on board watched from the shores and hailed the pilot.
  - C. Around 150 passengers witnessed the hard landing and came to pluck the airplane.
  - D. All kinds of boats rushed to the scene to help.

This is the end of the test. Good luck!